MINUTES OF ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING
AUCHENBLAE PARENT COUNCIL

15th September 2015 7pm – 7.35pm
In attendance
	Paula Harris (Chair)
	Sue Barrie

	Dini Dubber (Secretary)
	Claire McKenzie

	Lynne Leslie (Treasurer)
	*John Forrester (Head Teacher)

	Julie Butler
	Miss Thomson

	Olia Barnes
	Miss Currie

	Sally Stott
	

	Karen Carmichael
	


Apologies

	Lorna Eastaugh

	Ara Murry

	Amanda Watters


	
	
	Action

	1
	Minutes of previous AGM
The minutes of the AGM held on 11th September 2014 were approved without amendment.
	

	2
	Headteacher’s report:
School Activities throughout the year: 
Term 1
Molly in P7 will be shaving her hair off for charity!

First Aid course for P5, 6 and 7

Bags 2 School   £172.00

Marvellous Multi Tuesday Snack day  

Craft Club

Walking Group

On Friday 10 October, it is World Porridge Day.  £122.72 went to Mary's meals

Dahlicious cake day  26/09/14   £34.70
Made Christmas Cards  PTA

Term 2

Outdoor learning P1  Forest Schools Initiative

P1/2 visit to Satrospshere

Poppy Appeal    planted seeds collection £44.43

Craft Club donation  £997.80

Morning multi sports

Active from the start Nursery

Chanter continues, violin and viola

Pudsey Penny Drop   14/11/14  Children in Need  £158.38

P6 science visit to Mearns Academy

Whole school visit to Pantomime

Trees Planted

Christmas Tree Competition in village

Nativity in Church

Term 3

K'Next challenge                                           

Nursery trip to Satrosphere

Burns Lunch

Burns Poetry competition

Classroom on Wheels                          

P1 trip to Montrose Museum

P7 Club at Mearns

Ceilidh makers

Fairtrade café   Talk on Fairtrade from Lucy Gall

Countryside Ranger

World Book Day

Red Nose Day   £371.00

Visit from SSPCA

Euro Quiz – A very close second place.  

Maths Enterprise Challenge

Cycle training                                                        

Rotary Quiz

Big Pedal

P5/6 water survey in the Den with the ranger

P7 Community Enterprise  - Friendship group to visit

Badminton Festival

Den Day

Term 4

Cross Country event

Chemistry Workshop

Swimming p4

Hockey  sessions

Hip Hop

P1 Seaside trips

P4/5 Maritime Museum

Book Café

Football

Tae Know Do Taster

P 7 transition days to Mearns

Health Week

Sports Day

P7 Leavers Assembly

BBQ

School Improvements Achievements

· We have Updated maths curriculum including a review of  mental maths/problem solving and robust tracking system. Introduced a greater emphasis on Numicon and Outdoor maths. 

· Progression and tracking systems for writing and reading 

· Reporting through Ipads, Seemis

· Parent Engagement events – Maths, Inclusion, Reading and Self Evaluation 

· Reviewed Learning Journeys and My Week Books

· Changes to Pupil Voice

· Working towards Dyslexia friendly practise

· Revisited Values and aims and brought those to the front of everything we do. 

· Greater working with partners – Ranger, Glensaugh. 

· Playground equipment sourced and introduced in summer term

· Greater emphasis on Girfec – SHANARRI wellbeing indicators

· Successful Inspection

Future developments

· Track Wider achievements and how these are planned throughout the curriculum

· Introduce Ipads

· Continue with Maths – focussing on mental maths

· Focus on Handwriting 

· Promote Outdoor Learning across the curriculum

· Community planning links to ensure coherence

· Introduce greater relevance in curriculum including religious events

· Full time nursery and 2’s
· Find ways of challenging more able. 
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	Chairperson’s report
We started this year by saying “Let’s just see how we go” and what a fantastic year we have had!  With a truly committed committee and an introduction of “Team Teachers”
A rundown of things that we do / did during the 2014/2015 session:-

Extra-curricular groups include:-

Football (led by Karen and Amanda)

Netball (led by Fiona and Anna)

Swimming (led by Sally, Ara and Christine Thow)

Without the help and weekly dedication of these people we would not be able to offer the groups that fall under the parent council umbrella.

We have said “Goodbye” to a few of our EC groups organisers including Sue Barrie and Elaine Gowans (swimming), Lorna Baker (Netball).  Wine and sweetie baskets have been given as a Thank you to these ladies for the effort and time they put into organising those groups.

The main events that were held by the parent council this year have been:-

Halloween disco:- With lots of spooky goings on

Wonka chocolate bar:- A donation only raffle ticket prize

 Mad Hatters Tea Party: – A free outdoors event for the entire school, held at The Den.  This event was the idea of Head Teacher John Forrester and was organised and facilitated on the day by members of the committee.  This event was my favorite.
Spot the signs around the village: - This was a free event where a build a bear could be won.

Summer Fair: - We had many stalls on the day of our pirate themed fair as well as a photo booth and critter keeper. 

For all of the above events the committee dressed for the part without much prompting (
There was also an end of the year feedback session.  This was a free event for parents and carers with the school vision and goals being put across along with parent council events that have taken place. 
As an extra fundraiser we introduced the RagBag collection bank.  This has been in place since January and is being emptied every two to three weeks on average.

The school took part in the Goblin Kart race.  The team that participated came 2nd!  Well done everyone!!

Bikeability took place in probably one of the wettest months of the year in 2014.  Thank you to all of the parents who gave up their time to help the children improve their cycling skills.  In particular thank you to Sue Barrie and Denise Bird for continuing to run Bikeability year in year out.
The parent council had also been approached by a number of children asking for money to support a cause.  Rather than hand over money, we offered a raffle hamper for the children to raffle with a promise that the parent council would match any money raised.

An end of year BBQ was put on by the dads of the school with added outdoor fun.  I’m still in shock over the tug of war result!

Our final fundraiser was the sponsored walk.  A huge thank you to Sue Barrie for organising this event and to all of the parents that volunteered to help on the day.

Finally I would like to thank my fellow committee members for all of their help and hard work during the past year.  I would also like to thank Mr. Forrester for his hands on leadership style.  There are not many head teachers that could handle a goblin cart race event, whilst dealing with the summer fair pirates as they decorate the school playground with pirate flags, and the small matter of a school inspection all in the space of a week.  We would like to present you with our “Cool as a cucumber award”!  Also thank you to “team teachers” for supporting us in all of the work we do and organising such a brilliant P7 leaver’s assembly.
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	Treasurer’s report
See separate document
	

	5
6
	Constitution
It was suggested that a change in the constitution be introduced to allow parents who have served as office bearers for three years, to continue on the committee as a general member in the fourth year.  This would replace the rule which states that an officer bearer may serve for three years, but then must break from the committee for one year before returning.  The committee agreed to this change.

Any Other Business
Auchenblae Parent Council Facebook Page
Currently the Facebook page, which is used by the parent council to advertise events and notify parents of changes to weekly groups, has been handed over from former Chairperson Lyndsey Cochrane to a parent within the school that is not a member of the committee.  Paula raised the opinion that the page should be managed by an office bearer or member of the current committee and that a clear set of rules be applied to the running of it.  All members of the council agreed with this.  They also agreed that a letter be drafted to the current manager to request that they hand over management of the page to a current office bearer.

	

	7
	Election of Parent Council 

The following people offered to stand for Parent Council and were all duly elected:

Paula Harris, Lynne Leslie, Karen Carmichael, Dini Dubber, Julie Butler, Olia Barnes, Sue Barrie and Claire Mackenzie. 

In addition Sally Stott, Amanda Watters and Lorna Easthaugh have offered to stand and were elected in their absence. 
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	Election of office bearers
The following members were elected unopposed to the Committee positions:
Position

Nominee

Proposed by

Seconded  by

Chairperson

Paula Harris

Lynne Leslie
Julie Butler
Deputy Chair
Julie Butler
Dini Dubber

Paula Harris

Secretary

Dini Dubber
Paula Harris
Lynne Leslie
Treasurer

Lynn Leslie

John Forrester
Julie Butler
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	Closure
The meeting closed at 7.35pm
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